Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I request the Local Authority to provide me with the following information: 
1.  How many additional primary school places are needed in the local authority by the September of the following years; 2016; 2017; 2018; 2019; 2020?
2. How many additional secondary school places are needed in the local authority by the September of the following years; 2016; 2017; 2018; 2019; 2020?
Please consider and include local need for school places i.e. whether there is a need for additional school places in some planning areas, despite a surplus across the local authority as a whole.
Please provide figures for across all year groups (and not just for example at reception in primary schools). 
Please specify the number of places and not how many FE this is equivalent to.
Please do not give the numbers as a running total. For example, if 30 additional primary places were needed by September 2017, and a further 20 primary places by September 2018, please record 30, then 20 and not 30, then 50. 

Here is my response to this request:

Leicester City Council does not produce forecasts on a per-school basis; all forecasts are produced at Planning Area level, as per the requirements of the Department for Education’s annual School Capacity Survey (SCAP Survey). This forecast data, once assessed and validated, is published by the Department for Education on its website, where it is freely available to download. Please click on the following link for their main page:

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-education 

and this is the link to the latest published SCAP return which is publicly available here:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-capacity-academic-year-2013-to-2014 

To search for previous years, please use the above link but change the academic year at the end to the required year. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


